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6. Stamps prepared by the BEP specifically for use in the Canal Zone - Anniversary Issue 

Beginning in 1928 the Canal Zone Postal Service began issuing stamps of their own design, rather than 
overprinting U.S. stamps. These were prepared by the BEP in Washington, D.C. Generally, very few Canal Zone 
stamps were issued. But on the occasion of the zs" Anniversary of the Opening of the Panama Canal, on August 
15, 1939, a set of 16 stamps was produced to commemorate the event. The stamps were designed in pairs, with 
the two stamps in each pair showing a before and after Canal Zone scene . For example, the 1c and 2c stamps 
show before and after views of Balboa, and the 3c and 5c values show before and after views of the Gaillard Cut. 
The paired designs were supported by President Franklin D. Roosevelt , a keen philatelist, who visited the Canal 
Zone shortly before the zs" Anniversary . The designs of the 16 stamps in this series are among the most 
beautiful engraved stamps produced by the BEP. 
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6.	 Stamps prepared by the BEP specifically for use in the Canal Zone:
 
The Thatcher Ferry Bridge stamp and Missing Bridge Error
 

Between 1940 and 1961, the CZPS issued 11 commemorative stamps (including one commemorative air mail), a 
rate of one every two years. But in 1962, one of three commemoratives issued that year brought philatelic 
notoriety to the Canal Zone. That stamp was the Thatcher Ferry Bridge stamp, commemorating the opening of 
the first bridge to span the Canal. The name is derived from the ferry at that point which was the previous means 
of crossing the Canal, which in turn was named for one of the early Governors of the Canal Zone. The stamp's 
pathway to fame was created when a number of copies were printed missing the bridge that was part of the 
design. This was the first major printing error on a Canal Zone stamp in the over 30 years since the era during 
which overprinted U.S stamps were used for Canal Zone postage. 

The design of the stamp consisted of two parts: first, a map scene showing parts of the continents of North and 
South America connected by Central America was printed in black in one pass through the press, and then in a 
second pass, an image of the bridge in silver was added connecting the two continents. Both passes were done 
on the Giori press, which had the ability to print both colors in a single pass. But the decision was made to print 
the two colors in two separate passes, inadvertently enabling the error to be created. Sheets of 200 subjects 
were printed, then broken into four panes of 50. One of these error panes was included in a shipment to Boston 
stamp dealer Henry Harris in fulfillment of a standing order. 

The error occurred not long after the Dag Hammarskjold commemorative stamp had been issued by the U.S. 
Examples of the Hammarskjold error that reached the hands of the public had the yellow background inverted. 
The postal authorities decided to reprint the error to prevent financial speculation and to provide the opportunity 
for all collectors to afford a copy. Similarly, the CZPS announced that it too would reprint the missing bridge error 
to make it available in large numbers to the public. There was great controversy , with many favoring the 
reprinting, while roughly equal numbers were opposed to it. Henry Harris, the purchaser of the original pane, 
objected and used the court system to block the plan to reprint. Eventually an agreement was reached, and the 
CZPS assured Mr. Harris and the public that the stamp with the error would not be reprinted. 

The agreement actually had a more far reaching impact as it applied to errors on all U.S. stamps as well as those 
of the Canal Zone. As a result, no errors on U.S. or Canal Zone stamps have been reproduced once they have 
been discovered, leaving the philatelic pursuit of errors, freaks, and oddities unaffected by reproduction in large 
numbers of the varieties discovered. 

NORMAL	 MISSING BRIDGE 

At left: The 4c Thatcher Ferry Bridge stamp issued in 1962 when the bridge opened to traffic; at right: the Thatcher Ferry 
bridge stamp with the br idge missing 


